
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Fuk Loy Chuen Kam Chuen Kindergarten  

2022-2023 First Term School Newsletter 

Principal’s Message  

With the epidemic in the past few years, we have deviated from our usual living 

habits, cognition and handling methods, etc. and we need to spend all our efforts to 

understand and adapt to the situation. Although, it has brought changes in children’s 

school and daily life patterns, thank to God’s grace and guidance, we can experience and 

grow together through it, continue to learn and adapt to new things, overcome every test 

together, and witness God’s abundant preparations and efforts. 

This year, our school has three goals. The first goal is to integrate the three-in-one 

curriculum elements of “picture book teaching”, “drama teaching” and “game 

teaching”, and make good use of our campus environment and facilities to strengthen 

students’ learning through interesting and meaningful activities as well as self-learning 

ability. The second is to continue to promote moral education, and gradually establish a 

positive culture for our school in order to cultivate children, parents, and school teams to 

have a positive thinking attitude. Our school has always adhered to the school motto 

“Train up a child in the way he should go, and when he is old, he will not depart from 

it.(Proverbs 22:6), to cultivate children with the love of Christ, attach importance to their 

life and moral education, to let every child thrive in a caring and pleasant learning 

environment, to cultivate good character, to know how to respect and care for others, to 

learn to appreciate and to cherish life, and to establish a correct values, develop in a 

balanced way in the six aspects of morality, intelligence, physique, community, beauty, 

and spirit, and become God's favorite children. 

The last goal is to increase opportunities for parents to participate in school 

activities. Our school attaches great importance to home-school cooperation, such as, 

parent volunteers, parent-child activities, parent workshops, etc. This year, the “First 

Parent-Teacher Association” was established. We really appreciate parents who 

continue to cooperate with us. Together, we hope to promote the close connection 

between schools and families, establish a partnership between home and school, create 

a better growing environment for children, and let children have a happy and wonderful 

childhood.   

Our kindergarten has been able to develop steadily and is deeply loved, trusted and 

supported by parents. They actively participates in school activities and volunteer 

services and the close home-school cooperation promotes the continuous development of 

our school. I sincerely thank everyone for their silent support and dedication! May the 

love and grace of our lord always be with everyone in this big family of Kam Chuen, so 

that the children can receive cultivation and thrive in a garden full of love! May the lord 

bless every family with joy and peace! Jesus loves you!  

                       Principal Mak Wan Han 



  



  



  K2 Fun Activities 

 

The last semester has passed and the teacher thinks that you are all smart and cute children. You study hard every 

day, you know how to get along with your classmates and learn to love those around you. In addition, there has been 

significant progress in reading and recognition and I appreciate your efforts. In addition, you occasionally tell the 

teacher that writing is difficult. The teacher suggests that you can rub out the shape of the characters with clay or 

write with your parents on the paper with pens of different colors according to the strokes, so as to help you master 

the structure of the characters, and then write. I believe it will be good for you. It will be helpful, continue to accept 

the challenge next semester, make persistent efforts, work hard!                                  

Christmas is here, let’s take a photo with 

the Christmas tree! 

Let’s eat mooncakes to celebrate 

Mid-Autumn Festival! 

Sunshine Smile Paradise, an Amazing Pleasure! 

We made human face masks! 

Let’s grow different kind of beans together! 

Teacher’s Message                                      



Let’s learn about Lunar New Year Food 

and celebrate the festival! 

We wear fancy clothes and do the 

dragon dance together! 

Let’s celebrate the birthday of the 

birthday Stars together! 

 “Season” theme! We planted the seeds! 

We are very thankful and grateful to the teachers and school for nurturing and 

polishing our child every day. Your efforts and care can be seen as a reflection through 

our child. By leaving him in your capable hands, it is obvious that he is getting every 

knowledge that the world has to offer and on the other side we feel secure and 

protected. We cannot thank enough for your unfathomable contribution but hope to 

get continuous love and support. Thank you.  

Look! We are playing different  

music instruments! 
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School Honor  
 “Campus Care”Award 

 Hong Kong Volunteer Award 2022 

 “Racial Care Award Scheme”Award of Excellence 

 

Student Honor 

 Merit Award in Regional Selection Competition of "2023 Hong Kong Children's English Singing 

Competition" organized by Tung Wah Group of Hospitals 

Rachel Mok, Leo Xue, Limbu Misum, Limbu Daisy, Rana Magar Aaron,  

Boaz Lam, Aygal, Kyle Chan, Rainy Zheng, Limbu Rayana, Tilly Nian 

 2023 Model Student of the Kindergarten of the Church of Christ in China Hong Kong Branch –  

Rachel Mok from K3 Whole Day Class  

 Teacher Respect Sports Committee "Parent-child Coloring Competition (Kindergarten) 2022" 

Hassan Yu, Andy Wu, Hodi Yeung, Leo Xue, Maggie Qiu, Ocean Lam 

 3caresedu Hong Kong Council of the Church of Christ in China - The 2nd Hong Kong Kindergarten 

Recitation Competition 

Nathaniel Chan（Silver）, Finn Chan（Silver）, Kyle Chan（Silver） 

Rachel Mok（Silver）, Kitty Yim（Silver）, Tilly Nian（Silver）, Simon Chu（Silver） 

 

Activities Review 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

Visit Hong Kong  

Palace Museum 

Integrated Cultural Activity 

School Website 


